STOW HISTORICAL COMMISSION

Minutes of May 7, 2015

Members present: Dot Spaulding, Patrick Hopkins, Marilyn Zavorski, Vellyn Antonelli, quorum present

Associate member present: Rosemary Bawn, Barbara Clancy

Others present: Lew Halprin, Margaret Barry

Meeting convened at 7:30 pm.

Meeting was called to order at 7:40 pm with a quorum present.

The minutes for the April 2, 2015 meeting were approved.

Treasurer's Report: No change. Lew reminds us that end of year is coming up after the June 4 meeting in case there are expenses to approve.

Building Permits: The building permits were reviewed without comment.

Public Archaeology Survey Team update: No update this month.

Community Preservation Commission: Article 45. Tuttle Lane Land Acquisition passed at Town meeting.

Ground Penetration Radar and Mapping: The Commission chairperson met with Bob Perry, owner of Topographix LLC, and his son, Jesse Perry. They have begun work at Hillside and Lower Village cemeteries.

West School: Members are planning upcoming programs for the summer and fall of 2015.

New and Associate members: Barbara Clancy is welcomed as a new associate member of the Stow Historical Commission. Margaret Barry attended the meeting as an interested participant.

Old and New Business: Commission member Marilyn Zavorski is coordinating a display of Stow in the Civil War artifacts for Hale students and teachers, along with a "Hardtacks" concert on Friday, May 15th.

The members are very busy coordinating display tables for Stow Springfest on Saturday, May 16th. The theme is "Treasures from Stow's One-Room Schoolhouses".

Also, a Civil War display table will be set-up at the First Parish Church Community Room for Sounds of Stow on Sunday, May 17th.

Gremany Bun

Correspondence: None this month.

Next meeting scheduled for June 4, 2015 at 7:00 pm.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully submitted